
May already and nearly half the 

year is gone . Have you done nearly 

half the things you intended? 
 

I have received many emails from 

District 22 and Zonta Internation-

al ,which I am going to recap in 

case they have disappeared into 

cyberspace. 
 

Two Zonta Clubs have folded – 

Tamborine Mountain and Logan. 

The projects of the former will be 

maintained by the Lions Club of 

Tamborine Mountain. 
 

It is sad when Clubs can no longer 

be viable, but with changing de-

mographics and changing work pat-

terns, it is understandable. Let’s 

hope Rockhampton Club is still fly-

ing the flag in 30 years time! 
 

West Moreton Club has changed its 

name to the Zonta Club of Ipswich, 

to better reflect its geographical 

position. 
 

Rockhampton was one of eleven 

clubs in our District to nominate a 

candidate for the YWPA Award. We 

were proud to nominate Julia Webb 

who received her Rockhampton 

award at our IWD Breakfast. The 

2013 District 22 winner has been 

announced as Chloe Xin Wen Yap 

nominated by the Brisbane North 

Club.  
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PLEASE NOTE! 

If you are  

unable to attend     

the dinner meeting, 

please advise  

Anna Tempest 

Ph 4928 7880 (W) 

Ph 4928 7125 (H) 

by 10 am  

on the Monday  

before the meeting. 

Failure to  

apologize will  

incur payment  

of $30.00. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Retro                               

Afternoon Tea 

01 June 2013 

 

District Conference: 

Noosa Convention & 

Exhibition Centre 

Australis Resort 

27-29 Sept 2013 

Email:   rockhampton@zontadistrict22.org    

Rockhampton Webpage:   www.rockhampton.zontadistrict22.org    

District 22 Website:   www.zontadistrict22.org  

Zonta International Website:   www.zonta.org  

Club No: 1054 - Charter: 05.08.1983 

Area 2 - District 22 

P O Box 323 

Rockhampton Q 4700 
 

President: Meredith Sutherland 
glendon@tpgi.com.au 

 
Vice President: Rosalie Welburn 

rwelb3@eq.edu.au 
 

Editor: Berenice Payne 
berenice.a.payne@bigpond.com 

From the President: 

Trish Collins as Chairman of the Dis-

trict 22 Nominating Committee, has 

called for nominations for District 22 

officers, directors and nominating 

committee members. 
 

Amy Weise and Lauren Keleher were 

presented with Zonta Encourage-

ment Awards at the CQU. Thankyou 

to Carry, Cathy and Kaye for repre-

senting us at the ceremony. 
 

The Zonta Club of Colombo11 in Sri 

Lanka was full of praise for the 

Breast Care cushions. We were re-

minded that Anne Selle of the Zonta 

Club of Botany Bay designed the 

cushion in 1994 in response to a 

perceived need. 
 

Ros Kinder attended a breast care 

forum in Brisbane on May 9 and 10. 

Our name is on the list of clubs who 

make cushions and the hospitals to 

which they donate them. 
 

Our International President, Lynn 

McKenzie  asks the question ”Why 

have you renewed your membership 

and what are the three key rea-

sons?” Check out what others say on 

Facebook and LinkedIn sites. 
 

At our Club level members have also 

been busy. We were well represented 

at our Area Meeting, and thankyou to 

the members who gave their time to 

attend.  
(cont. page 2) 
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Calendar: 
 

May: 

14 Committee Meetings /  

                Board Meeting 

21 Dinner Meeting 

 

June: 

01 Retro Afternoon Tea 

11 Committee Meetings /  

 Board Meeting 

18 Dinner Meeting 

 

Special United Nations Observances and 
Other Significant Days. 

May: 

05     World Environment Day 

06     World Refugee Day 

26     International Day against Drug  Abuse      
 and Illicit Trafficking 

Dinner Raffle. 
 

The supply of gifts for the  

Dinner Raffle follows the listing  

in the Members Directory. 
 

April:  Valda F  

May:   Jan L 

June:  Mary L 

July:  Carry L 

 

Please give your  

raffle prize to Elizabeth.  

to co-ordinate. 

If you would like to contribute to your Newsletter  

please forward articles to Berenice Payne  

either by 

Fax: 4922 3315 or  

Email:  berenice.a.payne@bigpond.com 

Deadline: First Tuesday of the  month. 

P AGE 2  

 

May: 

14 Jacki 

27 Jennifer 

 

MEETINGS. 

Board Meeting: 

6.30pm:   

2nd Tuesday  

of the month 

Venue: 

Rockhampton Plaza 

Hotel. 

 

Club Meeting: 

6.00 pm for 6.30pm  

3rd Tuesday  

of the month       

Venue: 

Rockhampton Plaza 

Hotel. 

 

Committee Meetings. 

MEMBERSHIP:  

Venue: 

Rockhampton Plaza 

Hotel 

5.30 pm— 

2nd Tuesday  

of the month. 

 

ADVOCACY+Program /      

PR & C/ United Nations/ 

Newsletter  /Archives: 

Venue: 

Rockhampton Plaza 

Hotel. 

5.30 pm— 

2nd Tuesday  

of the month. 

 

SERVICE: 

Venue: 

Rockhampton Plaza 

Hotel. 

5.30pm— 

2nd Tuesday  

of the month. 

Z O N T A  O N  T H E  R O C K S  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happiness is a way of travelling  

not a destination. 

(cont. from page  1) 

 

We look forward to Norma’s report at the next meeting. 
 

The Retro Afternoon Tea  on June 1st is shaping up to be a wonderful 

event . A Clubfelt thank you to Rosalie and Carry  who are organising it and 

to their committee. Please remember to bring an article for the raffle to the 

next meeting. 
 

The Advocacy Committee has sent a reminder that Dinner will cost $30 as 

from this month. Apologies for non attendance at a dinner meeting MUST 

be phoned to Anna before Monday 10am prior to the meeting, otherwise 

you will be charged for the meal. We have to let the Plaza know our num-

bers in advance for catering purposes. 
 

Finally a warm welcome to our new members ,Lyn and 

Shirley. I hope you will enjoy  your Zonta experience with 

us. 
 

Kind regards 

Meredith. 
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District Governor  

Judith Anderson  

and Rockhampton Zontians  

Trish, Norma, Berenice,  

Elizabeth and Jan  

as the close of the  

Area 2 Meeting. 

(It is interesting to note that 
the club banner featured in 
this photo was made by DG 
Judith Anderson when she 

was a charter member of the                   
Rockhampton Club in 1983) 

Area 2 Meeting—Hosts— Hervey Bay members. 
 

Five Rockhampton Club members enjoyed a great weekend at Hervey Bay at the recent Area 2 Meeting. First of 

all, the venue was great and being able to spend some relaxing time enjoying the beautiful Fraser Coast area was 

a bonus.  Hervey Bay members did a great job organizing the meeting and all went smoothly.  Sessions presented 

by District Governor Judith Anderson and Lieutenant Governor Judith Trevan-Hawke were very well received and 

our own Trish Collins and Jan Landsberg also presented sessions of great interest—Jan’s being on the serious 

topic of  Millenium Goals and Trish on social media and what it means for your club—highlighting the use of     

Facebook.  Elizabeth represented us well with her presentation of our Club Showcase. The “Zonta Says No” ban-

ner (in the photo below) was of great interest to clubs for use as a publicity tool. Information coming. 
 

A very interesting presentation by Leisa Harper, Principal of the Fraser Coast Anglican College gave a great outline 

of her working life with some very interesting stories along the way. Dinner guest speaker on Saturday evening 

was Nikki Colfs, Officer in Charge of the Criminal Investigation Branch for the Fraser Coast, and she held every-

body’s attention with her speech about her career ‘journey’, interspersed with some very entertaining moments as 

well. 
 

 A presentation by Nicole Druery, co-ordinator and hairdresser of the Hervey Bay Wig Library, explained the      

mysteries of wigs and the very useful aspect of wigs for those who not only suffer hair loss through medical    

treatment but also through other medical problems as well. 
 

Thank you to Area Director Denise Wilschut for her part in the successful Area Meeting and many thanks to     

President Jenny  Ferris and the Hervey Bay Club members for organizing such a great weekend. 
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Z O N T A  O N  T H E  R O C K S  P AGE 5  

Zonta maintains a presence in countries marked in  Gold. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Log on to        http://zontasaysno.com/        to learn more about the Zonta Says No Campaign. 
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There were 30,050 members  of Zonta worldwide  

as of 28 February 2013. 

 

The 2012-2014 Membership Goal for Zonta worldwide  

is 31,000 members. 

New Banners Make Big Impact. 

 

Members stand near two new 

Zonta Says NO banners. 
 

Two new “Zonta Says NO”              

banners, designed by the Area 

Director, were presented at the 

District 16 Area 2 Forum. 
 

 

The impact on the day was huge. 
 

The banners were later donated 

by the Area Director to her own 

Zonta Club of Wellington, and 

District 16. 


